Stand up. Speak out. Come home.



Tuesday, 24 March 2015

2015-16 Budget Estimates
Education and Employment Committee
2 June 2015
Document number: 6
Tabled by: Sention the Man. Doug Comment

Mr Andrew Scipione APM NSW Commissioner of Police 1 Charles Street Parramatta NSW 2150

By email: secretariat@police.nsw.gov.au

Dear Mr Scipione,

I am writing in relation to allegations made by the director of the Fair Work Building and Construction Commission (FWBC), Nigel Hadgkiss under Parliamentary privilege on 26 February 2015 [attached].

The allegations involve a threat of sexual violence made to a female employee of the FWBC in which the CFMEU is being implicated.

These allegations have since been repeated in Parliament by Senators Abetz, Pyne and McKenzie.

As you can appreciate, these allegations are of a very serious nature and we have publicly called on Mr Hadgkiss to go to the police. If such threats were made, the perpetrators must be brought to justice.

So far, no CFMEU officials have been contacted by the police with respect to the allegations of threats of sexual assault.

I believe it is the duty of the employer to report allegations of rape threats against employees to the police. If this has not happened, then I am requesting that the police investigate, since these allegations are being made alongside the naming of CFMEU officials over other matters by Mr Hadgkiss and Senators Abetz and McKenzie.

We are keen to see this matter dealt with officially by the police and I give you my undertaking as National Secretary that you will have the full cooperation of the CFMEU in any investigation.

Please feel free to contact me if I can be of assistance.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL O'CONNOR National Secretary

CFMEU

Attached:

Hansard transcript Senate Estimates EDUCATION AND EMPLOYMENT LEGISLATION COMMITTEE THURSDAY, 26 FEBRUARY 2015 Page125.

Cc: Mr Nigel Hadgkiss

Director FWBC

GPO Box 9927 Melbourne VIC 3001

Via email: <u>Jaz.Bradley@fwbc.gov.au</u>